
                          

Deloitte LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales with registered number OC303675 and its registered office at 1 New Street Square, 
London, EC4A 3HQ, United Kingdom.  
 
Deloitte LLP is the United Kingdom affiliate of Deloitte NWE LLP, a member firm of Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu Limited, a UK private company limited by guarantee 
(“DTTL”). DTTL and each of its member firms are legally separate and independent entities. DTTL and Deloitte NWE LLP do not provide services to clients. Please see 
www.deloitte.com/about to learn more about our global network of member firms. 
 
© 2018 Deloitte LLP. All rights reserved. 
 
 

Deloitte LLP 
1 New Street Square 
London 
EC4A 3HQ 
 
Phone: +44 (0)20 7936 3000 
Fax: +44 (0)20 7583 1198 
www.deloitte.co.uk 
 

 
 

 
 
The Board of Directors 
on behalf of Takeda Pharmaceutical Company Limited 
1-1, Doshomachi 4-chome 
Chuo-ku 
Osaka 
540-8645 
Japan 
 
Evercore Partners International LLP  
15 Stanhope Gate 
London 
W1K 1LN 
UK  
 
J.P. Morgan Securities plc  
25 Bank Street 
Canary Wharf 
London 
E14 5JP 
UK 
 
Nomura International plc   
One Angel Lane 
London 
EC4R 3AB 
UK 
 
12 November 2018 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
We hereby confirm, solely for the purposes of Rule 27.2(d)(ii) of the City Code on Takeovers and Mergers 
(the “Takeover Code”) issued by the Panel on Takeovers and Mergers, that our report on the quantified 
financial benefits statement of Takeda Pharmaceutical Company Limited (“Takeda”), set out in Part B of 
Appendix IV of the firm offer announcement made by Takeda on 8 May 2018, continues to apply. 
 
This letter is required by Rule 27.2(d)(ii) of the Takeover Code and is given for the purpose of complying 
with that rule and for no other purpose.  
 
Save for any responsibility arising under Rule 27.2(d)(ii) of the Takeover Code to any person as and to 
the extent there provided, to the fullest extent permitted by law we do not assume any responsibility and 
will not accept any liability to any other person for any loss suffered by any such other person as a result 
of, arising out of, or in connection with this letter. 
 
Our work has not been carried out in accordance with auditing or other standards and practices generally 
accepted in jurisdictions outside the United Kingdom, including the United States of America, and 
accordingly should not be relied upon as if it had been carried out in accordance with those standards 
and practices. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
/s/ Deloitte LLP 
 
Deloitte LLP 
 
 


